AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JUNE 16, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:    Debanne Macaluso,  Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Beth Tipping

A motion to approve the minutes of the May 19, 2015 meeting was made by Joe Dvorak and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Aaron Baker of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to discuss the Schneider DVMP at 65th Street.  Twenty-one Japanese Black Pines will be removed and replaced with native vegetation.  There will also be minor pruning of native vegetation.  The Schneiders have purchased an additional ten feet of dune in front of their property from the Borough.  This will remain with natural vegetation.  Brian suggested that planting start in the fall of 2015 with irrigation continuing into the spring of 2017.  A motion to approve the plans submitted for this DVMP was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.

Brian distributed plans for a CAFRA application at 444 24th Street.  The neighbors have expressed concern about the size of the house being constructed on the site.  Debanne asked what the Planning/Zoning Board thoughts were.  Kevin questioned the time frame of the wetlands line; Joe asked about the E.C.’s obligations relative to the DEP; Donna questioned the setbacks’ adequacy and Stu asked if it was a credible plan.  Brian will prepare a letter to the DEP.

Public Comments:  Martha Wright of 632 7th Street, who said that she was also representing homeowners on 24th Street, said that the property in question on 24th Street is not a bulkheaded property and leaves sea creatures in danger.  Ms. Wright also questioned why no evergreens were being planted on 65th Street DVMP property.  

There was then a subsequent discussion about planting evergreens on the 65th Street DVMP property with Aaron Baker.  Stu suggested that in the future conifers should be replaced with conifers.  A motion was made by Stu Friedman and seconded by Debanne Macaluso to modify the DVMP plans for 65th Street to remove winged sumac and plant Eastern Red Cedar.  Approved by all.
Adjournment at 5:00 pm.
